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New Study Supports Safety of PCI for Heart Attack 
in Hospitals Without Onsite Cardiac Surgery
Data from Large Quality improvement Collaborative Finds No Difference in Clinical Outcomes 
Las Vegas, Nev. (May 26, 2014) — An analysis of data on nearly 12,000 patients enrolled in the Blue Cross Blue Shield of Michigan Cardiovascular Consortium (BMC2) registry has shown that heart attacks can be safely treated with percutaneous coronary intervention (PCI) in hospitals without onsite cardiac surgical back-up, without increasing the risk or death or other serious complications, according to a study reported this week at the SCAI 2014 Scientific Sessions. 
The study addresses an important issue that has long been a subject of debate. In March, SCAI, in collaboration with the American College of Cardiology Foundation (ACCF) and the American Heart Association (AHA), released an expert consensus document with recommendations aimed at ensuring safety and quality of PCI performed in facilities without cardiac surgical back-up. 

For the new study, a team led by Jason Weingart, M.D., of the University of Michigan Health System in Ann Arbor, analyzed data on 11,920 patients treated with PCI for a serious type of heart attack called STEMI. Of these patients, 9,547 were treated at hospitals with onsite cardiac surgery and 2,373 were treated at hospitals without. Overall, there was no significant difference between the two groups in the rates of serious procedure-related complications, such as stroke, heart failure, the need for kidney dialysis, complications at the arterial puncture site, excessive bleeding or need for coronary artery bypass grafting. The researchers had access to extra data for 2,243 Medicare patients and found no significant difference in the risk of in-hospital or long-term death rates or the need to be readmitted to the hospital within 30 days. The researchers did note that patients treated at hospitals without onsite cardiac surgery were significantly more likely to be transferred to other acute care hospitals upon discharge and significantly less likely to be referred for cardiac rehabilitation. 
Dr. Weingart reports no potential conflicts of interest. 

Dr. Weingart will present the study “Outcome of Primary PCI with and without Cardiac Surgical Backup in Michigan: Insights from the BMC2 registry” in a poster session on Wednesday, May 28, 2014, 1:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. (Pacific Time). 

###

About SCAI 

The Society for Cardiovascular Angiography and Interventions is a 4,000-member professional organization representing invasive and interventional cardiologists in approximately 70 nations. SCAI's mission is to promote excellence in invasive/interventional cardiovascular medicine through physician education and representation, and advancement of quality standards to enhance patient care. SCAI's public education program, SecondsCount, offers comprehensive information about cardiovascular disease. For more information about SCAI and SecondsCount, visit www.SCAI.org or www.SecondsCount.org. Follow @SCAI and @SCAINews on Twitter for the latest heart health news, and use #SCAI2014 to join the annual meeting conversation.  

